
Fobes Memorial Library Meeting Minutes June 14 ,2023 6pm
Attending: Sam Bodine, Lisa Huntington, Emily Glidden, Susan Meyer

Yesterday our local building inspector, Bob Lanciani aka Duffy, informed Sam that due to a
complaint with the state we have to cease and desist the playground project. The new handicap
parking spot is not level and has to be corrected. Duffy wants to see a plan. LH has solicited
bids from Bill Keyes and Jim Caruso for a 30 x50 level area, but we need a plan approved first.
Duffy admitted that he gave some incorrect information last fall when he told her we didn’t need
a permit. He was looking at residential code not municipal. He also believes that the
playground must be ADA compliant which would alter the design significantly. SB is researching
this but ultimately we have to comply with our local inspector’s demands.

There is no way that the project can be ready for the party on June 24. We’ll go ahead with the
summer kickoff and wait til Sept for opening. 10th is a possible date.

SM offered to paint interior. LH suggested that plywood would be better than bead board for
anchoring things.
Chris Chute is unhappy with the access to his property, Lisa will speak with him.

Lisa and Sam met with Select board and got her new contract approved ! $31.00 an hour plus
vacation, comp and sick time.
Sam has hired a new substitute library assistant. Dana Booth from Paxton.

Next meeting as needed.


